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   Public Relations and Airlines 

There is nothing more frustrating while travelling than 
your flight being cancelled or delayed. Not only do you have to 
sit around in the airport for hours, but your whole schedule of 
events is thrown off when your arrival time is pushed back. On 
that same note, the PR Week news outlet has reported a recent 
public relations setback with Southwest and Delta Airlines. 
Last week the airlines experienced major technological outages 
with their IT systems. While the details of what exactly was 
wrong with the system was a little hard to understand, experts 
are choosing to say that the computer systems were “tangled”. 
These outages caused over 2,000 flights to be delayed or 
cancelled over the span of just three days. Delta CEO, Ed 
Bastian, immediately released a video explaining that the 
technical difficulties were due to a power outage. The power 
company promptly confirmed that this was not true. Later, the 
CEO released another video, apologizing for the inconvenience 
and explained that the problem was so widespread because not all 
of their servers were connected to a backup server. The same 
problem caused bad publicity for Southwest airlines to, there is 
even talk about firing their CEO for not keeping their system 
updated. Now, the airlines are dealing with the repercussions of 
not having a “foolproof” IT system.  

The article explained that PR people urge these airlines to 
start being completely transparent, passengers need to know 
exactly what is causing their setbacks. A lot of times people 
only hear that their flight is cancelled or delayed and have no 
idea why, this causes frustration. In order to change the 
customer’s attitude’s from frustrated to understanding, the 
airlines need to keep the passengers updated and aware of any 
problems, every step of the way. Also, the fact that the CEO 
came out and falsely attributed the problem to a power outage 
further damaged their accountability. PR professionals say that 
the communicators for the airlines need to not only be 
apologizing for the delays, but fully and honestly informing 
fliers of the setbacks and ensuring that the problems will be 
corrected.  

For customers who consistently fly with the same airline, 
this event could deter them from flying Delta or Southwest 
again. Consumers need to be able to trust that they will be in 
their correct destination at the correct time, 2,000 delays and 
cancellations in three days makes consumers untrusting. These 
airlines need to win back their accountability with customers. 
Social media and news hubs are the easiest and quickest ways to 
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keep flyers informed and airlines should take full advantage of 
these tools. Personally, if my flight is delayed I would love to 
know that it was only a server outage (which apparently is 
normal) and not a problem with the plane’s engine. I would have 
more trust in a company who clearly tells me the problem instead 
of making a blanket, vague statement to cover their reputation. 
Bad PR is not having a server outage, it is cancelling thousands 
of flights and leaving the flyers in the dark about why, or 
worse; falsely blaming the mistake on a different company. 
Hopefully Delta can prove it’s reliability by upholding their 
“Cancel Cancellations” policy. Delta has promised that all of 
these cancellations are not, “business as usual”, keeping up 
good communication with flyers should ensure them that business 
is back to normal.  

While not everything was handled correctly in addressing 
the public, Bastian did release an improved second video. The 
second video was longer, more personal, less business-like, and 
honestly reported the problem that caused the havoc. Aside from 
the personal apology video from the CEO, Delta took advantage of 
it’s social media. Delta’s social media was reaching out to 
disgruntled customers/tweeters and personally apologizing, even 
sending apology flowers in one case. Also, Delta’s news hub 
received over a million hits. Nils Haupt, communications 
director for Hapag-Lloyd, shared his two cents, saying that the 
airlines have the money to invest in customer care, so they 
should. Social media and news hubs are a great line for 
constant, open communication. Better, more transparent, 
communication and customer care is what builds the best client 
base.  

 
 

 
 
http://www.prweek.com/article/1405621/reputation-layover-why-airlines
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